

**REIGATE & REDHILL NORTH DOWNS MOTOR CLUB  
REIGATE & REDHILL NORTH DOWNS MOTORCYCLE CLUB**

**COMBINED ACU AND AMCA  
COMMITTEE MEETING HELD AT 7.30PM ON  
Thursday 2<sup>nd</sup> February 2017  
THE RED LION, BETCHWORTH, SURREY**

**Present**

Antony Read, Mike Blackman, Mike Hammond, Rob Edwards, Robert McKenzie, Dave Charman, Tom Charman, Pete Jenkins

**Apologies for Absence**

Grace Dark, Carol Dark, Richard Coles

**Minutes of Last Meeting**

Circulated by Richard; approved by Robert M and Mike B.

**Matters Arising;**

Burns night was well attended by the committee and partners and a few other club members, thanks to Carol for organising.

**Secretary's Report**

Not present

**Treasurer's Report**

Mike reported that the 2016 accounts were in a healthy position, with an increase year on year in the clubs current account from £4,300 to £5,300 after the payment of £1,000 for using the land at Beare Gill for the coming year.

The annual accounts are to be submitted to Rick Parish shortly in preparation for the AGM.

**Editor's Report**

Nothing to report, Mike H to send a reminder to the club members of the AGM dates and details for submission in advance of any items to be raised by club members at the AGM

**Membership Secretary's Report**

2017 Year to Date numbers shown below along with the 2016 Full year numbers.

<b>Membership</b>	<b>2017 YTD</b>	<b>2016 FY</b>
<b>Adult</b>	49	61
<b>Honorary</b>	8	9
<b>Junior</b>	5	11
<b>Grand Total</b>	<b>62</b>	<b>81</b>

### **Competition Secretary's Report**

The Club still has no permanent Comp. Sec. The committee discussed January 2017 Beare Gill club Trial- again very few volunteers to take down. Board still needs to be reinstated and impose that the trial will not start until volunteers to take down every section are listed. Pete J has the board and will bring along to the next club trial.

Pete J reported that the Star Groupd committee had received a good report following the RRND December group trial. Sections were well laid out and to the roght level for the Star Group.

Pete J still to ask Star Group if RRND round can be moved to September to from December.

Antony published final championship positions via the club website. Trophies still due to be returned – Mike H to remind in newsletter.

LDT discussed and will be on 9/4/17 starting from Roy Enticknapps, Richard, Dave & Pete to test ride the route in the next few weeks.

Laying out discussed. Feb- will be organised by Pete, March by Robert M. rest to be decided at next meeting.

### **Social Events**

AGM will be 23/3.

Mike B to book toilets and hog roast for camping weekend.

Mike B suggested an event as a thank you to club members that have regularly helped organise club trials in various capacities, agreed this is a good idea. Mike will scope a venue for this event.

No AOB

Meeting closed at 2100. Next meeting March 2nd 2017 as scheduled.